Statement by Landmine Survivors Network on the Speed of the Process

Date: 3rd September, 2004
Landmine Survivors Network and the Inter-American Institute on Disability fully support the statement presented by the Disability Caucus, however as people with disabilities from the developing world, we would like to underline why the word “immediate” is important.  This Convention affects the lives of more than 600 million people around the world, 500 million people living in developing countries where there are very few laws and policies with respect to disability rights.

· We have waited long enough.  This is 20 years already overdue.  The first calls for a Convention came in the 1980s.

· We understand that as hard as this work is, it is only the first step.  For the majority of people with disabilities and who are not here with us, they will have to wait additional years for the treaty to be ratified and additional years for these rights to be universalized.

· We had two weeks to produce a draft text in the Working Group.  The process that Ambassador Mackay in January showed that we can achieve a lot of good quality in a short period of time.  We need to utilize this opportunity and the expertise that is built within national governments and maintain it in the process.

· We want to highlight the importance of the participation of DPOs and NGOs in this process including the participation from the developing world.  We are putting in all of our efforts to obtain a quality treaty that addresses us and we expect you to do the same.

We conclude that there is ample time to grow public awareness and build capacity in the coming year and years.  The main point is not to slow down the process but aspire to best outcomes.  Guidelines and deadlines of process will help.

